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Walnut Creek Pickleball Club

Board meeting Minutes

August 3, 2015
Board members present:


President – Dick Hildebrand

Vice President     –   Duff Danilovich


Treasurer – Valerie Robertson
Secretary              -   Gary Smith


Social Chair – Lynne Hildebrand       Membership Chair- Tosh Koritsuba

Ratings Chair – Kris by phone for part
Public Relations    -  absent

Venue Chair – Thom MacPherson
Also present – Sandra O’Rourke for presentation on Facebook
Meeting called to order at 12:05 PM by President Hildebrand

Kris discussed her thoughts (by phone) on eliminating Beginner lessons at Rudgear.
Discussed offer from Tom Wheeler to be distributor for his indoor/outdoor Pballs.  Decided to not be distributor.

Approved the minutes from the June 24 meeting with no corrections.

Treasurer Report:  $2,300 in checking.  We have not yet paid for the shed and installation charges.  

Membership:  Tosh reported that there are currently 196 paid members.  Tosh had checks and cash from new members which totaled $405 which he gave to Val to deposit.  
The Novice tournament had total expense of $42 ($30 for prizes and $12 to rent courts) which was covered by entrance fees with a profit of $16.  There are two other clubs interested in an inter club match (all 3 clubs together).  Tosh said he plans to charge an entry fee for those playing in inter club matches.  
There was discussion about liability issues with inter club matches.  Tosh will check with other clubs and see how they handle the liability issues when they host matches.  It was decided to hold off on all matches and clinics and instruction until have a clear understanding of liability issues and situation with Lifetime tennis and use of courts.

Picnic:   Flyer is ok and Dick will send out to members.   $5 fee to attend payable at the picnic.  

Holiday party:   Discuss this later

Nominating Committee:  Dick will appoint with consent of Board.  Dick passed out a list of potential Nominating committee members.  Board members are to select their choices and may add additional names if desired.  Dick will tabulate and advise of those selected to form the Nominating Committee based on number of Board members selecting.

Facebook presentation:   Sandra had a handout on what she proposes and answered questions.   Lots of discussion and decided to make final decision later due to length of time discussion was taking.
Storage locker:   Lifetime tennis and city are cooperating on this and have approved the site for location of shed.   Lifetime will help with cost.   Thom has researched sheds and has found one that fits our needs.   When the site is prepped for the shed a concrete post will be included and will have an anchor to help secure the shed.
Cracks on permanent courts:  We have been checking on the cracks and so far not getting any worse.  Will keep checking on them.   However, the cracks will not get better and we need to stay on top of the city about this.  Duff will contact city and discuss what they plan to do about the cracks.
Courts and skill level days:  It was agreed that the current process is not working and is being ignored so that all levels are playing on all days.  It was decided to make this the official policy and to eliminate novice instruction on Tuesdays.   Novice instruction should still be offered but not on a specific day.

Challenge Court:  Duff suggested having a “Challenge Court” and this was discussed.  This will be discussed more later.

It was suggested that some method to control play and to enable formation of groups which would be fair and easy to understand was needed.   Many ideas were tossed around and discussed including a white board such as is used at Tice.  There will be further discussion on this at the next Board meeting.

Special thanks to Val for taking over for Secretary at this point and finishing taking minutes for the meeting.  The following is from her notes.

It was decided to form a committee to meet with Lifetime tennis to discuss logistics of the Club sponsoring Clinics and Instruction at Rudgear.   The committee will be Stacy, Kris, and Val.   They will report back to the Board.

It was also decided that Thom and Stacy would meet with Dana from Lifetime tennis to discuss the liability issues for inter and intra club matches.
Next Board meeting:
The next Board meeting was set for August 28, 2015 at 12:00 PM.  This meeting will be at the picnic area of Rudgear Park and Board members are reminded to bring something to eat and drink.

Respectfully submitted August 17, 2015

Gary Smith

Secretary
